
 

 

LPSCC Executive Meeting 
 

Summary Minutes for February 13, 2017 
 

Attendees 
 
LPSCC Executive Committee Members and  
Designees 

 
Multnomah County Chair Deborah Kafoury, LPSCC 

Co-Chair 
Portland Mayor Ted Wheeler, LPSCC Co-Chair 
 
Lane Borg, Metropolitan Public Defenders 
Gunnar Browning, Oregon Youth Authority 
Judy Hadley, Citizen 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
David Hidalgo, County Mental Health and Addictions 

Services 
Edward Jones, Chief Criminal Court Judge 
Monique Menconi, Citizens Crime Commission 
Michael Marshman, Portland Police Bureau 
Maureen McKnight, Family Court Judge 
Mike Reese, Multnomah County Sheriff 
Robin Sells, Gresham Police Department Chief 
Lori Stegmann, Commissioner District 1 
Scott Taylor, Department of Community Justice 
Rod Underhill, Multnomah County District Attorney 
Nan Waller, Presiding Court Judge 
Billy Williams, US Attorney 
 
 
Other Attendees* 

 
William Baney, MHASD 

Nancy Bennett, Chief of Staff to Chair Deborah  
Kafoury 

Dave Braaksma, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Sheri Campbell, Government Relations 
Madeleine Dardeau, Criminal Justice Commission 
Antoinette Edwards, City of Portland 
Erin Fairchild, DCHS 
Jason Gates, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Mary Geelan, Juvenile Court 
Deidra Gibson-Cairns, DCJ/JSD 
Jillian Girard, Multco ERV 
Suzanne Hayden, US Attorney’s Office 
Ann Kasper, OHA Consumer Advisory Council 
Wendy Lin-Kelly, Multnomah County Sheriff’s Office 
Barbara Marcille, Multnomah Circuit Court 
Joe McFerrin, POIC 
Truls Neal, Department of Community Justice 
Adam Renon, Chair’s Office 
Kirsten Snowden, MCDA 
Kathryn Sofich, Department of Community Justice 
 
*Note, there were more attendees that did not sign in 
 
LPSCC Staff 

Abbey Stamp, LPSCC Executive Director 
Laura Cohen, LPSCC Project Manager 
Amanda Lamb, LPSCC Analyst 
Lily Yamamoto, LPSCC Project Manager 
Christina Youssi, LPSCC Executive Assistant 

 
Introductions, Announcements, and Approval of Minutes 
Introductions were made and minutes were approved for December and January. 
 
Judge Nan Waller announced another judicial listening session will be held Wednesday. 
 
Abbey Stamp announced the What Works in Public Safety Conference and Justice 
Reinvestment Summit are Thursday and Friday. 
 
Rod Underhill announced the county now has the first Multnomah Witness Intimidation 
Support program, which provides dedicated funding for witness relocation. 
 
Multnomah County 
Abbey Stamp recognized Mary Geelan for her work on the Gang Assessment 
Implementation Plan. 
 
Antoinnette Edwards thanked Mary Geelan and the Youth and Gang Violence 
Subcommittee members.  She called attention to the posters of faces of victims of gang 
and gun violence.  
 
Mary Geelan and Kirsten Snowden introduced the Multnomah County Comprehensive 
Gang Assessment and provided an overview of themes from the assessment, the 
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process, the goals, focus communities, and activities.  The details can be found in the 
draft strategic plan.  
 
Many parts of the plan are in progress. Currently, there is a need for project coordination, 
mentoring network, and customized Summer Works programs.  
 
Mayor Ted Wheeler noted he wanted to focus on highest Return on Investment and to 
consider consolidating some non-profit organizations, as appropriate. 
 
US Attorney Billy Williams urged we look for federal grants to fund the coordinator 
position.   
 
The committee approved the plan.  
 
The business and philanthropic community should be involved, and Mayor Wheeler 
offered to help.  
 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned.  

https://multco.us/lpscc/multnomah-county-comprehensive-gang-assessment-and-implementation-plan

